
Notice: Early office closure of PSA Mthatha Office -  

16 September 2025 
 

Members in and around Mthatha are hereby advised that the PSA Provincial Office in Mthatha will close 

at 11:00 on Tuesday, 16 September 2025. This early closure is necessary to allow for fumigation of the 

entire office building by a pest-control specialist, following a mice infestation. Please note that the Office 

will not be accessible during this time. 

 

For assistance during the closure, members are advised to contact the following officials: 

 

Labour-related matters  

• Samkelo Mzuku – 072 625 9021 / Samkelo.mzuku@psa.co.za 

• Malebo Setlhosi – 082 880 8986 / Malebo.setlhodi@psa.co.za 

 

Indemnity requests 

• Nomsa Msomi – nomsa.msomi@psa.co.za 

• Qawekazi Qina – qawekazi.qina@psa.co.za 

 

Alternatively, contact the acting PSA Provincial Manager on 082 317 2881 / Thami.makuzeni@psa.co.za. 

 

On-site support 

Mr Mgxaji and Ms Shukuma will be on the ground attending to member issues and can be contacted at 

follows: 

 

• Mr Mgxaji - 082 880 8959 

• Ms Shukuma - 082 880 2936 

 

The Office will reopen and resume normal operations on Wednesday, 17 September 2025 at 07:30. 

 

The PSA appreciates members’ understanding and cooperation during this time. 

 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: EASTERN CAPE - MTHATHA AREA 

11-09-2025 

 



 

Reuben Maleka  

GENERAL MANAGER 


